
Dear Parents,

Last Friday was a truly memorable day at Hazelwood, celebrating the King’s Coronation. Led by
Hazelwood’s Head of English, Fiona Clark created a wonderful day involving a ceremony, singing, tree
planting, Royal relays, acts of community service and much more for all the pupils. The next few pages of
this Nutshell edition give a fantastic glimpse of how the day unfolded for all our children with a full write
up by Mrs Clark on page 2. The Early Years site also celebrated with a picnic outside and various craft
activities including crown making and singing. Everyone joined in this special day which was made even
more enjoyable by the sun making a welcome appearance in the afternoon.

Parents of Year 7 and Year 8 pupils saw their children in action in the classroom last Friday. The brave
group enjoyed lessons in a variety of subjects, with the sessions on DNA, MacBeth and Mr Mac's unique
interactive rivers experience in the Bawtree Hall proving particularly popular. Thank you to all our parents
for being such good sports!

In the meantime, auditions and rehearsals are well underway for the much anticipated Hazelwood Talent
Show taking place on Friday 26th May for which tickets are now on sale. As always, we look forward with
great excitement to the evening, not least finding out who our celebrity judges are! We wish the children,
and the judges, the very best of luck.

Best wishes

Lindie

T H E  L A T E S T  N E W S  A N D  U P D A T E S  F R O M  H A Z E L W O O D  

1 2 T H  M A Y  2 0 2 3

Compassion. Courage. Respect.



After the excitement of last year’s Platinum Jubilee, followed by our fond farewell to Her
Majesty, Queen Elizabeth II, it is time to celebrate a new era through the coronation of King
Charles III. And who doesn’t love bunting! How to celebrate? Hazelwood certainly gave it a
good go. 

The dining room was transformed into a vision of red, white and blue, with flags, banners,
streamers, kitchen staff in coronation T-shirts and masks, and of course, our very own
Charles and Camilla in cardboard form, to watch us tucking into good old fish’n’chips, plus
coronation cupcakes. No broad beans, but it was certainly delicious! 

Chestnut pupils visited our local Abbeyfield care home, reaching out to residents and
sharing their home-made crown biscuits as well as memories of the coronation of 1953.
They also held a service of celebration at St Peter’s Church, Limpsfield, and planted a crab
apple tree, ‘Royal Beauty’, in our school grounds as a lasting symbol of this era.  

On Friday afternoon, the whole school gathered in the Bawtree Hall for a celebration of
assembly, led by our parade of pupils named Charles, Charlie and Charlotte. Miss Charlotte
Dancy pulled one name out of hat to be crowned: Charlie Moore in 8L! To cheers from his
year group, he was crowned by the Archbishop (Mr Burnett) and took his throne in royal
robes, accompanied by Harry Rodford’s drum rolls and James Castell’s own trumpet fanfare
compositions. Pupils with a link to countries in the Commonwealth were then invited to
place their flags around our school monarch’s throne. To the great surprise of the entire
school, we were then reminded of the King’s love of Scotland, as Hamish Land processed
into the hall playing his bagpipes, and dressed in his kilt. He was brilliant! (I must write and
tell the King!) Mr Lloyd shared some of the Welsh language with us, as part of our
understanding of the United Kingdom. 

We were delighted that Chestnut pupils sang their coronation song for us, ‘Sing for the
King’, word perfect, and led by Mrs Haydock. Finally, we reflected on the late Queen’s love
of Corgis, our new King and Queen’s devotion to their rescue Jack Russells, Bluebell and
Beth, and met a canine royal devotee, Sidney the Cocker Spaniel (to the oohs and aahs of
the crowd). Unfortunately, he was under the illusion that the toy Corgi was in fact a cat, and
could not be persuaded to perform any of his customary tricks. 

We then gathered together on the Head’s Lawn for a whole school photo, coronation flags
held aloft, before the excitement of Royal Relay Races. The sight of pupils galloping up the
field on their polo ponies (swimming woggles) controlling shinty sticks with tennis balls was
not to be missed! A carousel of royal challenges led by our Heads of Houses involved water
balloons, playing cards, stealing the crown jewels and sketching images of a king. Dark
clouds stayed away, and it was joyous to spend time together in houses with a highly
memorable afternoon. 

Volunteering was at the heart of the extra Bank Holiday Monday, and our pupils were
challenged to litter pick in their local community, wash a car for someone else, or bake for
a neighbour. Many pupils took this on with such enthusiasm; please do send us pictures of
any volunteering efforts, and keep it up. Science proves that acts of kindness for others
seriously improve your health. If you have borrowed a litter picker, please return it to the
school office to be used in later initiatives.

CORONATION CELEBRATIONS
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CORONATION COMMUNITY 
Many people from the Hazelwood community took part in acts of Community Service last weekend.
Charlotte C organised a cake stall to raise money for Caterham Food Bank. It was a huge success -
everything sold out and they raised over £130! Other bakers included Alex C, Skye I, Esmée and Isaac M,
Eleanor K, Alice P, Felicity M and Elliot Wi, Layla Z and Charlie JT helped to run the stall and drum up
customers!  Kit and Polly did litter picking around the local area to help tidy our local roads and
pathways. Well done to everyone who contributed to an act of community service!






Last week, Fledglings celebrated the King's Coronation, engaging in lots of arts and
crafts including making King Charles suncatchers, now displayed on our garden
doors as well as bunting, wreath, a Jewel hunt and crown decorating. On Friday we
joined the nursery wide party where the children enjoyed dancing and playing party
games as well as decorating biscuits and cakes. The children also made their own
cucumber sandwiches during the week which they enjoyed for their morning snack.
We had lots of messy trays which was related to the coronation such as a guard and
the national flag.

We have also been exploring the deep dark wood. We have seen a fox, owl, snake,
mouse and the big Gruffalo which the children have nicknamed him "Gruff" on our
adventures. The children have enjoyed listening to the story as well as watching the
puppet show where they pretended to hide when Gruff was on stage. In the messy
play the children pleased with different coloured snakes (spaghetti) and used tools
such as tweezers to learn how to use a pincer grip. Laura and Becka have been
making a Gruffalo with the children where they had to place different facial features
on their Gruffalo's face as well as identifying where their face is. The children who
will be going to Robins in September have been doing a Big and Small activity with
Beth where they were able to identify the Big and Small Gruffalo as well as
pretending to be him. Arsha has been making some handprint Gruffalos too which
the children put the facial features on independently once dry.

Fledglings 1

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Over the last two weeks Fledglings 2 have enjoyed learning about mini beasts. The
children have been busy counting spots on a ladybird and making their own
bumblebees and spiders. They have loved visiting the pond and exploring all the
different wildlife too. They have also enjoyed using tweezers to pick up different
minibeasts in the messy tray covered in a huge spider web and have been exploring
lots of different habitats where the mini beasts live! Furthermore, the children have
made symmetrical butterflies using different coloured paints, exploring natural
materials with the magnifying glasses and making their own stick insects too.
Fledglings 2 were invited to an amazing picnic lunch with the rest of the nursery and
have taken part in many coronation activities. They all beautifully dressed up in red,
white and blue and decorated their own biscuit using icing and sprinkles!

Fledglings 2

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



The Lower Robins children have had lots of fun celebrating the King’s Coronation.
We have been creating some beautiful crowns using corks to print paint. The
children have also been practising cutting using children’s scissors to make some
bunting to decorate our room. In our key groups, we have each collaged our own
King Charles using a variety of coloured materials. We also iced some yummy
biscuits for the celebration. The Robins children loved dressing up in red, white and
blue to attend our special coronation picnic lunch.

This week we have been looking at The Snail and the Whale book. The children have
loved exploring our sea animals small world display. We have been talking about
the different sea creatures that live in the sea and have enjoyed reading the book at
circle time. The children loved going for a snail hunt around the nursery gardens
and were able to count how many we could see. 

Lower Robins

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Last week in Upper Robins we have been preparing for the King’s coronation with
lots of fun activities and crafts, with a build up to the end of the week where we had
a whole nursery picnic and party games. The children particularly loved making a
large-scale Union Jack using their handprints and red/white/blue paint, even the
teachers have added their handprints to this creation. They have also enjoyed
making red/white/blue bunting to hang up in class, making crowns to wear at their
picnic, having an afternoon tea with the teddies and making shapes with
red/white/blue play dough. 

This week the children have been learning about under the sea. They have
particularly loved learning about which objects float and sink by placing different
objects in the water and then guessing if they would float or not. We have also been
sea writing in the blue coloured salt, using paintbrushes, playing with sea animals in
the water, using our cutting skills to make jellyfish and making under the sea
pictures using different materials. The children have also enjoyed practicing their
songs in music for their summer concert and practicing our running skills for sports
day.

Upper Robins

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



The children in Skylarks Green incorporated the Coronation of our new King into their
topic on 'Kings and Queens' last week. We had majestic role play on the thrones set up
in our role play castle, and made beautiful crowns, necklaces, flags and shields to
enhance this pretend play. We made castles from a selection of 2D shapes and
matched amounts to numbered crowns. The children learned about the Royal family
members and listened as we spoke about how British Values underpin what we do in
nursery. We had a fantastic whole school picnic and enjoyed icing our crown biscuits,
very kindly provided by the kitchen. 

This week we have focused upon Superheroes, the highlight of the week being
Wednesday's 'dress up' day. We reinforced our language, physical development,
numeracy and literacy skills across a variety of stimulating activities including rescuing
superheroes from the giant web, negotiating a Ninja obstacle course, measuring
Superheroes using maths units, describing the superpower we would like to possess
and designing a cape. 'Supertato' and his 'Superveggy' friends visited too, bringing an
extra dimension to the children's 'small world' provision. 

Skylarks - Green

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Last week Skylarks were in celebration mode as we celebrated the King's coronation. The
children enjoyed playing in their castle role play area with knights' costumes, crowns and
a royal thrown for the King. The children all made various pictures of the union jack and
worked together to create wonderful pieces of art. The children made their own crowns
which they wore when we ended the week with a fantastic picnic on the grass with the
rest of the nursery.

Calling all super heroes! This week the children had a fantastic time dressing up as their
favourite super heroes, they even brought along their own companions.... supertatos! We
had a great time at music with our themed lesson and everyone enjoyed our Superhero
assault course in the garden. The children have been making their own capes and swatted
different super sounds and super CVC words!

Skylarks - Orange

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Oak has been looking at Jack and the Beanstalk for this part of our topic. The children
have enjoyed ordering and roleplaying the story using costumes and small-world toys.
They have drawn and painted giants, planted a bean, created a castle stake to hold up
their bean and written recounts for part of the story. The children have enjoyed using
maths to measure beanstalks, comparing and measure their shoes, and they have even
measured parts of their body! 

For the coronation, the children enjoyed making crowns, decorating biscuits, and we
had a fantastic picnic on the lawn.  

Reception Class

OAK



YEAR  1 

Descriptive WritingCoronation Dress Up
Year 1 looked absolutely splendid in their blue, white and red dress-up to celebrate
the Coronation last Friday. Royal crowns completed their outfits perfectly!

Art Club & Numeracy Day
In the Chestnut Art Club the children have explored the work of the artist Seurat who used
dots to create paintings. Following on from this they used cotton buds to create paintings in
this style, spending three weeks to complete them. 

They also had fun on numeracy dress up day - some very inventive costumes!



YEAR  1 

Descriptive WritingScience Tug of War
The children have been investigating forces in Science. This week the children put ‘pull’
to the test and they took part in a class tug of war. They had lots of fun playing this
game but also explored what would happen if one class pulled on the rope and one
class pushed. 

Boat Making
The children designed and created amazing boats out of a variety of junk materials.



YEAR  2

Descriptive WritingChestnut Coronation & Litter Pick
The children of Chestnut thoroughly enjoyed a variety of events last week to celebrate the
coronation of King Charles III. Celebrations started with a service at St Peter’s Church, in which
the pupils were delighted to share poems and interesting facts about the coronation and King
Charles with parents and friends. They learnt about what it means to be a King.  

Back at school, the children planted a crabapple tree, made a ‘St Edward’s’ crown, painted
commemorative pebbles, made flags, painted portraits of King Charles, and learnt about
Westminster Abbey. Later in the day, they buried a fascinating time capsule that contained
items that the children felt represented our time. This is now under the Coronation Garden that
has been so carefully planted and watered by all the Chestnut children.  The afternoon finished
with a whole school assembly, when the children sang our coronation song ‘Sing for the King’ to
the rest of the school and then they enjoyed well-deserved ice-creams on the playground!

Well done also to our Hazelwood Community Champions who took some time out of their busy
Coronation Bank Holiday to give something back to the community they live in. From litter
picking and car washing, to baking for neighbours, so many members of our school found ways
to provide an act of service to others. Thank you to everyone who joined in!

Please could all
litter pickers be
returned asap. 

Thank you!



YEAR  2

Descriptive WritingReading in the sunshine
Last week Chestnut enjoyed paired reading together in the beautiful sunshine!



YEAR  3
Biomes
Every week, we work really hard to complete our homework. In this week's Nutshell, we
thought you would like to see some of our creations! Our topic this half term is Biomes. 

Marine Biome - Oliver N, 3W




Terrarium - Thomas N, 3W Rainforest Biome - Fyfe H, 3M

Times Tables - Isabella M, 3M Sundial - Thomas J-T, 3A

Marine Biome
 - John C, 3A



YEAR  3
Food Tech - Chocolate Muffins
This week, 3W made chocolate muffins in their Food Tech lesson, which caused much
excitement. They had to measure their ingredients out very carefully to make sure that
their mixture had the correct consistency. Cracking eggs into a mixing bowl proved to be
a challenge for some, and is definitely a skill to be honed! Nevertheless, the end results
looked delicious and hopefully everyone had as much fun eating their creations as they
did baking them!



YEAR  4

Maths
 In Maths, 4N practised reading numbers with decimals, turning these into fractions and
rounding up to the nearest quarter, half and three-quarters. 

Science
In Science, we have been learning how to classify animals. The children practised
differentiating between sweets and then applied their knowledge of animal
characteristics to sort groups of both vertebrates and invertebrates. Some super
examples of work by Theo J and Henry F are included. 



Introducing a new addition to Year 5: the book club! This opportunity lets children read with
their friends and enjoy the experience together. With the warmer weather on the way, they
plan to take their reading outside and make the most of this opportunity. 
. 

YEAR 5 
Book Club



YEAR 6

All of Y1-Y8 were entered to take part in the London Mini Marathon in School. The pupils
needed to run, jog, walk, scooter, cycle etc. one mile in school between Monday 17th April
until Friday 12th May 2023.  

This year the TCS Mini Marathon is attempting to break a Guiness World Record! The world
record we are trying to help break is 'The most pledges received for an exercise campaign
in one month'. I have pledged that all of Y1-Y8 will take part, and if we manage to
successfully break the record, we will receive a Framed Guiness World Record for the
school.

Miss Dancy

Team Building



Year 6 have had a very busy week with exams. We are very proud of all their hard work this week, well
done to all! Here are some photos of them enjoying the Coronation celebrations last week - Royal Relays
and Championships!

Year 6

Coronation Fun on the Field!



George N in Year 7 has designed a 3D noughts and crosses game, using only a shoebox and
some wires. This is how he did it.

Operating the Game
Press the button above the power inlet to turn the device on. The ‘Change/Start’ button will
flash on and off. Press this button to start the game. 

The device will then choose a random player to start the game. It will flash each player’s
buttons in turn, slowing down and stopping on the player to start.

YEAR 7
WOW!

Playing the Game
The players have two buttons: one
labelled ‘Change’ or ‘Change/Start’,
and the other labelled ‘Select’. If a
player’s button is illuminated, then it
is that player’s turn.

Pressing the ‘Change’ button will
move the green cursor one space
onward, looping to the start when it
reaches the end. Pressing the
‘Select’ button will place the player’s
colour at that spot, if it is not
already occupied. If it is, though,
then the cube will flash red for one
second.

Game Rules
Horizontal and vertical 3-in-
a-rows can be scored at any
location on the cube.
Diagonals have to start at
one corner and finish at the
exact opposite corner. On
winning, the winner’s
buttons will be illuminated
and the loser’s will not. 
The cube will turn the
colour of the winner’s
counters.

" I was inspired by
Six Box, I thought of
common games that

were easy to pick up,
and I came across

Noughts and Crosses."
George N 






George tested his game out on some willing Year 8 pupils...

“It ’s a much more strategic version of classic noughts and crosses which
makes it really fun and quite competitive. George’s 3D noughts and crosses
is AMAZING!!" 
Lucy A

"It really makes you think creatively and strategically. The structure keeps
your mind ticking to see all the ways you can win."
Grace N 

YEAR 7
WOW! 



Parents of Year 7 and 8 pupils were invited into Hazelwood last Friday for a School in
Action session. An opportunity to see the school site, take part in some lessons and
get a feel for how children learn in school. Here are some pictures of a humanities
session, involving the recreation of a river using a variety of materials and objects.

YEAR 7
School in Action



Year 8 took their Common Entrance preparation into the BOX today, working
collaboratively on poetry analysis. Pupils worked on a carousel of analysis questions, with
teacher prompts, to formulate 'model' answers by adding and challenging each other's
responses to questions.

Year 8
Poetry Analysis



Like a metal bead attracted to a magnet, I fly through the long, green grass and
collapse underneath a sturdy oak tree at the back of my garden. My hiding place.

Underneath the fairytale story of the towering branches and billowing greenery, the
rest of the world ceases to exist ; the rising tide of pressure from school, family and

friends dissipates in to the cool evening breeze, leaving me with nothing but the
calming scent of pine and earth. Magnificent moss entangles itself within the

withering roots and creates a plethora of mazes and puzzles. Dancing dandelion
seeds waltz their way away from me and leap over the rust red fence in to the

neighbour’s garden. 



Slowly, the Sun slips lower in the sky, painting ethereal shadows on the grass and
allowing the many birds and insects to stop their chatter. Every so often, a curtain
would snatch shut, eliminating light from tall house windows. Even the wind dies

down in to nothingness as the darkness descends all around, capturing everything
in its’ way. Silence in the garden.



Suddenly, a twig snaps, shattering the silence, and leaves begin to crunch as

something begins to move. Closer and closer, every second. Time spins and then
freezes completely as I listen to the quiet footsteps approaching. Echoing around in
my head, the flattening of leaves sounds eerily rhythmical, like a beating drum with

no player. Without warning, they speed up, pelting towards my tree, crashing
chaotically up the garden with no intent of stopping. Then, they run straight in to

me, and I finally receive a glimpse of what they are. My scruffy Labrador grins back
at me in the darkness, it’s friendly brown eyes glowing like street lamps and silky

head nudging me for attention. 



Eva T
 

An example of Y8 creative writing with a focus on tension building techniques. Eva gave
herself the additional challenge of writing in the present tense and sustaining this
throughout the piece.

Year 8
Creative Writing



U10 25m backstroke Chloe H 
U10 Girls Freestyle Relay Team Chloe H, Flo M, Mila M and Katherine D
U11 50m Girls Breaststroke Esme C
U12 50m Girls Breaststroke Ayesha C
U13 50m Girls Breaststroke Jess K
U13 50m Girls Backstroke Lucy A
U13 50m Girls Freestyle Annabel N
U13 Girls Medley & Freestyle Relays Annabelle N, Lucy A, Jess K, Grace N & Gabby P 

The provisional results have been released for the IAPS Swimming Finals in June. As a result, a
huge congratulations must be given to the following pupils:

The confirmed results will be released on 2nd May. We will of course contact you to confirm the
results. The event will be held at the London Aquatics Centre on Saturday 3rd June.

Well done to all those who took part, but a special congratulations to those swimmers who have
qualified.




SPORT

IAPS Swimming Finals



SPORT
Boys Swimming

U8-U13 boys had a gala against Cumnor House Boys -
there was some very strong competition. Overall, 35
boys competed for the school team and swam well,
many improving on their best times.

Girls Cricket
The U11 Girls B
cricket team
beat Hawthorns
convincingly this
week in their
match. 

Great work girls!



MUSIC
Body Percussion
The Year 3 and 4 pupils have been looking at musical structure, rhythm, and pulse in their
music lessons this term, and as part of their topic, took part in a 'STOMP!' style body
percussion workshop last week with 'Beat Goes On's' Ollie Tumner. It was an energetic and
inspirational day full of music and dance, and it has been wonderful to build on their
learning in the music lessons since. 
 



ART
Royal Art
Children were set a 15 minute drawing challenge with a Royal theme. The best ones are
now showcased in the creative arts staircase gallery.
 

Royal art from Year 5, 6
and 7 Art Club.



The Awesome awards were set up by Cranleigh School in 2016 and celebrate new
authors with their debut books. The years 5 & 6 are asked if they would like to take part,
and this involves reading 5 books from October through to April. Once read each pupil
ranks their order of preference of book, and the votes are them submitted to Cranleigh
and in May the winning author is announced. The pupils are also asked to complete a
book review on one or more of the books and these reviews are sent to Cranleigh for a
separate competition.

 The results are in and the winning author is.................... 

Kate Gilby Smith  for her book 'The Astonishing Future of Alex Nobody.' Our
congratulations go to Kate for winning this amazing award.

LIBRARY
The Awesome Book Awards

Thank you and well done to
the following pupils who took
part in the challenge and
were invited into the library
to celebrate the results!
Katherine D, Charlie JT, Caitlin
J , Felicity M, Alice P, Jacob W,
Neave W, India B, Darcy BS,
Harry D, Pip DH, Matilda F,
Lewis H, Mara NB, Scarlett L,
Rebecca T and Aiden Z. 

Not only that but as in true
Hazelwood Style (being a
winner of the book review
competition since the awards
started) We have another
winner of the book review
completion. 

India B (yr6) won a prize for her review of Danny Chung
DOES NOT do Maths. Congratulations India! Here is her
review.



NOTICES
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NOTICES

Area Manager for the East Surrey Arts ,
Yvette Madden says ‘We are really excited
about this new singing group as it will give

young people based in the East of the
county a chance to experience a fun and

dynamic singing group and combine music
from different genres. We have an amazing

tutor and are looking forward to future
performances.’



The ensemble will be led by experienced

tutor Hannah Carpenter who is a passionate
community educator and loves to get young
people to sing. Hannah gained a Bachelor of
Music (Hons) from Auckland University, New

Zealand in 2013. She has since gained her
Diploma in Secondary Teaching from
Waikato University, Kodaly and Orff

certification in New Zealand and Australia.



 Hannah is a recent graduate of the 2022
Global Leaders Program, for 60 arts change-
makers from around the world, a course with
a focus on developing communities through

music. Hannah Carpenter is the Music
Subject Lead at Ardingly College Prep

School and a freelance soprano soloist.
 

Come and join us in this new adventure
under the guidance of our fantastic tutors!

No experience is needed just the love of
singing and having fun.

 
Age range: 8yrs to 13 yrs.

Venue: Hazelwood School, Wolfs Hill,
Limpsfield, Oxted RH8 0QU

Day and time: Saturday 9am to 10.30am
Cost: £7.70 a session.  Those who are

members of an area ensemble can take part
in this ensemble at no extra cost.

 
Apply and register for Surrey Arts Young

Singers (EAST)





NOTICES
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NOTICES

As well as our bi-weekly
newsletter, you can keep up to
date with all school news by
following us on Instagram,
Twitter and Facebook. 

We are trying hard to keep you
updated as much as we can
through our social feeds.

Please do follow us!

#hazelwoodschooloxted

Please follow us!


